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VAC Angling Rules Questions?
Do you have a question concerning angling 
rules? If so, email your questions to Fred 
Cousins (cousinsf1@verizon.net). Fred will 
address questions during the next general 
membership meeting.

HELP WANTED
Newsletter Position – Someone to help 
with the “Angler” newsletter, no experi-
ence needed.     
Contact Carter Clevinger (carter.clev-
inger@dominionenergy.com) if interested.
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NO JULY
 MEMBERSHIP MEETING

How to Join a Zoom Meeting
Email link:
1.  You will receive an email invitation from the meeting host

2.  Click on the link in the email (join via PC, Mac, iOS or 
Android) 
3  You will be directed to the meeting

For Scale Certification, Please Contact:

Larry Allen at: (804)781-0907 (H), (804)241-3706 (C) or al-
lenhouse75@comcast.net

Ryan Noland at: (804)658-1955 (H), (894)896-4178 (C) or 
ryan.n.noland@usa.dupont.com 
Please remember to be sure your scales are in working order, 
the barrels are oil free, and are placed in a Zip-Loc type re-seal-
able plastic bag with your name written on the outside.
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Snakehead Fishing
Rich McDaniel

The invasive Snakehead appeared about 10 years ago in the shallow creeks and marshes around the pickerel 
grass on the Potomac river. They are a very visible target in the shallow water. Although the thicker grasses that 
grow in July make fishing rather difficult, Rich prefers fishing the outgoing tide as it brings the snakeheads out 
of the thicker grass. Even though Snakehead fishing has not been as good this year as in past years, Rich thinks 
the pressure from the bow fisherman is the reason. 

Rich’s Snakehead Secrets:
• Favorite Lure – Black & Blue chatter bait with a trailer.
• Cast deep into the grass.
• Sight fish for them in the shallows.
• Look for the mud trails moving out of the shallows.
• He doesn’t find the frog lure as effective.
• He prefers 16lb test mono, no leader.

REMINDER 
THE VAC HAS A FACEBOOK PAGE NOW – GO TAKE A LOOK

You can visit the VAC Facebook page for a look by clicking on: 
https://www.facebook.com/vaanglers/

The invasive Alabama Spotted Bass are showing up in Virginia waters. They are an aggressive species and a 
threat to Large Mouth Bass. They will hybridize with Smallmouth Bass and could eliminate the species. They 
are nearly identical in appearance to the Spotted Bass. Alabama Bass are confirmed to be present in Lake Gas-
ton, Claytor Lake, Philpott Lake, and Martinsville Reservoir. They will grow up to 5.8 to 6lbs.

In North Carolina, Lake Norman has seen the Largemouth Bass population decrease to less than 8% of their 
former abundance following the introduction of Alabama Bass. Anglers are reminded that it is illegal to transfer 
fish from lake to lake.

There is an Alabama Bass test, first take a picture of the fish and clip off a thumbnail sized portion of one of the 
pelvic fins and lastly contact DGIF. 

Alabama Bass
Mike Benadski
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President’s Message
July  2020

Another month is whizzing by and again we rely on the online platform ZOOM to meet virtually.  Our 
last meeting, the BOD meeting on July 14, 2020, was an online meeting. None of us know what is right 
regarding the Covid, and when we’ll be able to meet in person. We all have different views and we all 
must make our own decisions when it comes to meeting in person.  I believe when it comes to meeting 
in person, we need to continue to wait and see how things play out for better or worse.  More impor-
tantly, I’d like to know what you are thinking regarding our virtual meetings and when we should meet 
in person. Your feedback on how the VAC should proceed with our meetings would be greatly appreci-
ated. Email your comments to discoverthejames@gmail.com. 

Regarding meeting face to face … it is something most if not all of us are in need of. I believe an out-
door space could provide an opportune space to meet at some point this Fall, perhaps in September. An 
outdoor VAC gathering would be a good way to break the ice. While there are always options, initially, 
I believe the recently renovated Lily Pad at Osborne Landing/Kingsland Reach Marina might provide 
the parking and the space needed for 20-35 members to meet up in an outdoor venue. 

In August we’ll have another virtual meeting and then in September, we can, possibly, have a little get 
together outside and see each other face to face. There will not be a speaker, but a fellowship opportu-
nity.  Look for more on the potential for this in the next newsletter, or e-cast.

The BOD recently voted to become a member of the Virginia Saltwater Sportsman Association 
(VSSA).  One of the benefits of joining the VSSA is the option of appointing a VAC member to their 
Board of Directors. The VSSA Board meets at the EXACT same time as our Board meetings (the 
second Tuesday of the month at 7:00pm). They meet virtually, online so no travel would be necessary, 
just a passion to be involved and report back to the VAC. The Virginia Anglers Club has been a valued 
member in the angling conservation and legislation world in Virginia for many decades, and this is a 
perfect way to become more involved once again. If interested, please contact me. To find out more 
information on the VSSA, click here. http://joinvssa.org

In other BOD notes, Buddy Noland informed the Board that the Annual Cape Hatteras Surf Tourna-
ment has been cancelled for 2020 and the Board voted to allow the organizers to hold our money for 
the 2021 since it was already budgeted. Eric Webster updated the website with two Zoom programs, 
Stuart Lee’s talk on Speckled Trout and Rich McDaniel’s talk on snakehead fishing. Go to the members 
side of the website and click the Video’s link. 

I hope everyone is safe and healthy and able to get out, make a few casts, and catch a few fish. Until 
next month, take care and happy fishing.

Mike Ostrander
President, Virginia Anglers Club

http://joinvssa.org
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June Small River Wade Expedition Report
Mike Ostrander

On Saturday, June 27, nine 
members of the VAC met for the 
Small River Wade Fishing Ex-
pedition on a local small river. 
The shaded banks and cool river 
water provided comfortable relief 
from the heating day, making for 
a perfect early summer, fishing 
destination. This tributary of the 
York River can produce a day 
where one can catch ten species of fish, or more. Generally, the bass fishing is pretty good, but 
on this day, the river was a bit stained and panfish, carp and catfish played the bigger role.

If I am correct, between the anglers, the following species were caught: largemouth bass, small-
mouth bass, spotted bass, channel catfish, blue catfish, flathead catfish, common carp, grass 
carp, bluegill, green sunfish, redbreast sunfish, crappie, white perch, striped bass, for a total of 
fourteen species … and if I’m not forgetting anything, I’m sure a long-eared sunfish and pump-
kinseed sunfish were also caught raising the species count a couple more. 

Five to thirteen pound common carp offered the greatest challenge and fun, in my opinion, 
especially on six pound line. The larger carp would take great runs up and down river, some-
times 30 yards or more, it seemed, in the river small enough to be a creek. Luckily, as the larger 
carp moved close to the downed trees, they would back off and move to open water. The high-
light of the day had to be Jacob Nixon’s 34 pound grass carp. As soon as the fish was hooked, it 
breached the river’s surface and those who saw it knew immediately it was a giant grass carp! 
This river being little more than a big, deep creek and Jacob landed this massive grass carp 
without breaking off in the structure along both sides of the river the fish could have easily 
muscled into.  

While we had private access to a spot on this river, it does have at least one public access point, 
upriver. We fished near Kings Dominion a handful of miles before it joins with the South Anna 
River to form the Pamunkey River. Can you guess the name of the river? I am not allowed to 
post the name of this river publicly, as there are passionate ghosts who fish this river and if it 
were to be written here, they would come out late one night and break the fishing pole I used in 
half.  It’s a gem … give it a shot sometime and if you fish it, don’t write or share it by name!
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June Small River Wade Expedition 
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Fish of the Month (June)

Freshwater (points)      Saltwater (points)
R Hart            BL Noland
Catfish, Channel 8lbs 8oz      Pompano, Common 4lbs 5oz
4-Gen 202pts.       Surf 431pts

Freshwater (weight)      Saltwater (weight)
R Hart        C Clevinger
Catfish, Channel       Drum, Red 
8lbs 8oz        44 pounds

PROGRAMS
Listed below are the ZOOM video links from previous membership meetings

Snakehead by VAC Member Richmond McDaniel:  https://drive.google.com/file/d/1J4SOfk5RwcJHUyPw
G2lgchDjYRinTG6f/view?usp=sharing

Speckled Trout by VAC Master Angler Stuart Lee: https://drive.google.com/file/d/1c_DQyKkn6TQz-
CA1XllfdA4PkCUbzx5ic/view?usp=sharing

EXPEDITIONS  
Small Boat – Kayak – Wade fishing Expedition at Mill Creek on September 12th

 
The expedition will take place in Hampton Va. with target species being Speckled Trout. More details will 
be coming soon. 



Page 7 VAC NEW MEMBER
I am pleased to announce Brent Bosher as our newest mem-
ber to VAC.  Brent has been fishing (fresh and salt) since the 
time he could walk.  As a child, this passion grew from bank 
fishing local farm ponds. 

As an adult, Brent gives chase to his pursuit with his 18-foot 
flat bottom boat or (oftentimes) his fishing kayak.  Brent truly 
loves catching all kinds of fish species, Strippers, Flounders, 
Speckled Trout, Puppy Drum, Cobia, Large Mouth Bass, 
Small Mouth Bass, Crappie, and Trout to name a few.  Please 
join me in welcoming Brent to the Virginia Anglers Club.  

VAC MEMBER PHOTOS
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I have a 10wt Sage fly rod with reel and line that I bought new in 2009, and I will never use 

them. I test/practiced casted with them on the lawn a few times when new, but I never used them.  

They have never been on/in water.  This, they are in absolutely new condition.  They have been 

stored in a closet this entire time, and have no mold, dirt, or any such.  In the following para-

graphs I will describe the individual items.

The rod is a Sage Xi 2, 1090-4, #10 line, 9’0”, 4 1/2 oz.  I bought it from Cabela’s for $532.50.

The reel is a Ross Momentum GLD 6.  I bought it from Cabela’s for $275.  I have the original 

brand-new condition box with warranty card, etc.

The line is Scientific Anglers Mastery Series Quad Tip Saltwater, WF-10-F/S Green.    The tips 

are as follows.  15’ AST Floating.  15’ Type I clear tip (1.5 - 2 ips).  15’ Type III Wet Tip (3-5 

ips).  15’ Type V Wet Tip (6-8 ips).  The line to tip connections are built in loop to loop.  It has a 

“breathable mesh quad compartment wallet.”  I have the original box with spool in it.  I bought the 

line, tips, and wallet as a one item set, from Cabela’s for $139.95.

Contact Fred Cousins for more information.
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Bulletin Editor: Carter Clevinger, 316-5002

P. O. BOX 70520
Richmond, Virginia 23255

NO July Membership Meeting 


